
















HUMAN RESOURCES
POLICIES

Although student workers have a slightly different status under Federal employment laws
than regular employees, many policies which apply to regular employees also apply to
student workers.
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NON-DISCRIMINATION AND HARASSMENT
Berry College provides equal employer opportunity to qualified individuals regardless of
race, color, religion, sex, national origin, age, physical or mental handicap, veteran status,
and/or whether or not they are disabled veterans. Harassment on the basis of race, color,
religion, sex, national origin, age, physical or mental handicap, veteran status, and/or
disability is prohibited and will not be tolerated. 

SEXUAL HARASSMENT
Student workers are subject to and protected by established sexual harassment laws and
policies. Berry College will neither condone nor tolerate any form of sexual harassment.
Sexual harassment is defined as “unwelcome sexual advances, request for sexual favors,
and other verbal or physical conduct of physical nature where: 1) submission to such
conduct is made either explicitly or implicitly a term of condition of an individual’s
employment; 2) submission to or rejection of such conduct by an individual is used as a
basis for employment decisions affecting such individual, or 3) such conduct has the purpose
or effect of unreasonably interfering with an individual’s work performance or creating an
imtimidating, hostile, or offensive working environment.” Student workers who think they
are being sexually harassed should notify the Dean of Student Work and Experiential Learning.

ON THE JOB INJURY
Berry College enforced safety policies and practices and ensures all student workers have
received appropriate safety training. If, however, a student is injured on the job, he/she
should report the injury to the Human Resources Office as soon as possible. For treatment
of minor injuries, students should go to the campus health center in the Ladd Building. 
For serious injuries, student should be taken to the Redmond Medical Center emergency
room. Supervisors are also responsible for completing the necessary Human Resources
Office paperwork to determine if an injured student’s medical bills should be paid through
Worker’s Compensation. 


